
NEXT MEETING:  THURSDAY, MAY 19, 2005, AT 7:00 P.M.  
 

BOARD OF RECREATION 
RIDGEFIELD PARK, NEW JERSEY 

APRIL 21, 2005 
 

Vice President Mary Koegel called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m., it having 
been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was sent to The 
Record on the 31st day of December, 2004, and to the Star-Ledger on the 31st 
day of December, 2004.  Roll call was taken.  Commission members present 
were:  Hal Bomzer, Mary Koegel, Leigh Rivera and Frank Zaccherio.  Diane 
Maglione, Rich DePena, Tom Essig and Mercedes Haines were excused. 
 
A motion was made by Frank Zaccherio and seconded by Leigh Rivera 
approving the minutes of the March 17, 2005, meeting. 
 
Correspondence:   None received. 
   
Hearing of Citizens:   None present. 
 
Activity reports were as follows: 
 
Bowling – No new information at this time. 
 
Wrestling –  No activity at this time. 
 
T-Ball – There are 13 participants in the program.  The program will begin 
Saturday, April 23 at Hobart Street Park. 
 
Girls’ Softball – The program has begun and is being run by Gil Bell and Jim 
Maglione.   
 
Summer Sandlot Baseball Program – No activity at this time. 
 
Women’s Softball – The season will begin Sunday, April 24, 2005. 
 
Fourth of July – No activity at this time. 
 
Easter Egg Hunt – The hunt went very well this year.  Thank you letters were 
sent to IGA and the Ambulance Corps. 
 
Holiday Display Contest –  No activity at this time. 
 
Wish Tree –  No activity at this time, however, Kaitlyn Maglione has run this 
program by herself for the past three years.  She does all the work for this activity 
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such as making ornaments, distributing gifts, etc., by herself.  Mary Koegel 
suggested that Kaitlyn be officially made an associate member for her continued 
dedication to this activity.  All were in favor of this suggestion.  Commissioner 
Storer will be asked to officially make Kaitlyn Maglione an associate member. 
 
Tree Lighting –   No activity at this time. 
 
Rag-A-Muffin –  No activity at this time. 
 
Adult Trips/Activities –  Frank Zaccherio has nothing planned at this time. 
 
Basketball –   The final payment was sent out this week to 
scorers/timers/referees.  Joe Urbay is currently running a traveling team for 7/8 
boys at Hoop Zone.  Hal Bomzer suggested that the Board look into purchasing a 
new scoreboard for Roosevelt School as the old scoreboard needs constant 
repair.  He would like to purchase a scoreboard at the end of the season and ask 
to have it permanently mounted behind a cage similar to Lincoln and Grant to 
avoid damage. 
  
Tennis – Barry Rubach (568-3946) runs this program.   
 
Treasurer’s Report  -  The current balance is $3,996.00.  Hal Bomzer gave 
Frank an invoice for Crown Trophies for the basketball trophies. 
 
New Business – None at this time. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 19, 2005. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

   Barbara DeLuca 
cc:  Commissioner Storer 


